
DENAIR FIRE COMMISSIONERS                                                    MAY 4, 2021

Chairman  Earl  Haringa  called  the  meeting  to  order  at  6:00  p.m.   Those
present were Commissioners Haringa, Mark Swartz, Matt Scott and Bart Muller;
Fire Chief Aaron Mundello; Assistant Fire Chief Craig Lundquist; Firefighter Alex
Pena;  Retired  Chief  Glenn  Doerksen;  community  member  Tom Lindquist;  and
Secretary Lisa Wynn.

Swartz led the flag salute.

The minutes of the April meeting were approved as presented.

Chief Mundello reported that:
 The station air conditioning needs repair.
 One Volunteer is on leave.
 Two Volunteers have graduated from the fire academy.
 Two Volunteers are taking EMT classes.
 Denair/Keyes and Turlock Rural fire departments are going to

collaborate on ladder and hose testing.
 Muller, Mundello and Rameriz are submitting a grant request to

Yosemite Farm Credit.

    T.I.D.---------------------------------------        278.91
Denair Comm. Services District--------       212.73
Turlock Scavenger------------------------         96.75
Spectrum Business------------------------       201.78
Verizon-------------------------------------       114.03
Denair Volunteer Fire Department----      1,630.00
Lisa Wynn--------------------------------      1,100.00
Aaron Mundello--------------------------        724.40
Justin Wynn-------------------------------        100.00
Jose Ramirez------------------------------     4,233.66
United States Treasury-------------------       836.40
EDD----------------------------------------        140.01
Cardmember Service---------------------           5.00

  Keyes Fire Protection District-----------       157.03
Mountain-Valley EMS Agency---------       264.00
Work Wellness----------------------------         99.00
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Cascade Fire Equipment------------------         173.68
Bound Tree Medical LLC----------------         636.35
Balswick Tire Shop-----------------------            30.00
Hughson Auto & Truck Supply---------            17.22
Bauer Compressors------------------------      1,063.38

                                                              TOTAL           $12,114.33

Check #36431 dated April 15, 2021 for $403.00 was received from Mountain-
Valley Emergency Medical Services Agency for  AMR reimbursement for January,
2021.   Check #60560 dated March 9, 2021 for $25.51 was received from FTC v A1
Janitorial Sup Corp Refund Acct for refund on overcharged supplies.   

There were 39 fire calls with the breakdown as follows:   19 EMS; 1 grass
fire;   1 illegal burn;  4 injury traffic collisions;  2 mutual aids;  1 non-injury traffic
collisions; 2 other fire; 3 public assists; 1 rescue; 3 station standbys; 1 vehicle fire
and 1 wires down.   Swartz/Muller moved to pay the bills.  Motion carried. 

Bids are currently being collected to have the station reroofed/recoated and
the gutter repaired/replaced.  Swartz and Scott will bring a recommendation to a
future meeting.

Lexipol is finalizing the contract with Stanislaus County.

Approximately  five  hundred tri-tips  were  sold  at the drive-thru dinner  in
April.

The Volunteers plan to hold the September Tri-Tip BBQ as usual.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Lisa Wynn, Secretary


